
Hilltop Elementary School Council  

May 6, 2025 

The Hilltop Elementary School Council met in regular session on May 6, 2025, at 8:01 a.m. in the 

computer lab at the school.  

School Council Members Present:  

Dr. Ovedia Glover, Principal  

Dara Seamans, Assistant Principal of Instruction  

Shannon Grieshop, Teacher  

Pamela Clark, Teacher 

Amber Aldridge, Teacher  

Sandy Sawyer, Teacher 

Call to Order  

Shannon Grieshop made a motion to call the meeting to order at 8:01 am. Pamela Clark seconded the 

motion.  

Welcome 

Dr. Glover welcomed everyone to our last meeting of the year.  

GMAS Results  

Third – Fifth Grade and IEP GMAS data has not been released for the system. This is the foundation for 

where we should be for CCRPI. Dr. Glover is concerned but ready to move forward.  

EOY Activities  

Mindy Brett received the Special Educator Award for elementary from the Council for Exceptional 

Children. Today she will be leading a parade at our school with her students. We are so proud of her and 

grateful to have her at the top.   

Each grade level has their own end of year activities. Hype it up as much as we can. On Monday, 3rd 

through 5th grade will have a kickball game against faculty to celebrate doing their best on the GMAS. 

Lower grades are invited to watch and cheer. Chloe is the coach. Students will have lunch in to go 

containers so teachers can choose to have picnic if they would like.  

On Friday, a preK student will be doing the announcements over Zoom. We are trying to make a 

difference in each individual kid.  

Teacher Appreciation 

Teacher Appreciation week was the best ever. It gets better every year. Chloe and our PTO did such a 

wonderful job. Can you think of anything our teachers need? Maybe for a welcome back gift?  



Summer Curriculum Training 

EIP goes to every training. All are involved in some type of training over the summer. It is not just a 

vacation. Send Mrs. Seamans an email if we are training in any areas. We need strength of the team not 

just same people every time. Dr. Glover is taking a training class on Safety in Columbus in June.  

Closing  

Dr. Glover thanked everyone for coming to the meeting. If you need anything, please let us know.  

Mrs. Clark made the motion to close the meeting. Mrs. Grieshop seconded the motion at 8:29 a.m. 

 


